Bronte Precinct Minutes
Monday. 23rd October 2006
Venue: Bronte Public School


Meeting opened at 7pm.
Councillors in attendance: Ingrid Strewe, George Copeland
Police Representative: Fiona O’Brien
Chair: Jean O’Regan Minutes: Alma Jarvis
Apologies: Cst. Fiona O’Brien, Carlu Carter, Paula Masselos, David Ellison, Cr. Richard Davidson, Nicole Stevens (Waverley Council)

Acceptance of Minutes, 
Proposer: Michael Donnan Seconder: Jean Dyer

Agenda:
1) Police Report
2) Councillors’ Updates and residents questions.
3) Extension of Birrell St.
4) Tamarama Draft plan of Management
5) Reports: a) Traffic b) D.A compliance 
6) General Business
1) Police Report: Cst. Pete Bolt 
Two offenders arrested today stealing property left on the beach.
Loose change left in the console of cars is a bad habit, leads to break-ins.
“Beach Safe” protocol has started and will continue until the end of summer.

2) Councillors Updates and Residents Questions:
Quest: how polluted is the water in Bronte gully?
Ans: after rain –polluted, other times—reasonable
Quest: why is bore water not used for watering
Ans: the water is too salty
Quest: Where was drilling done for bore
Ans: not sure, information will be provided later.
Quest: why are concerns of the Tamarama reference group not being taken seriously.
Ans: concerns by the group are being incorporated in the T.D.P.O.M.

3) Extension of Birrell St (subdivision of land at 362 Birrell St.)
Much disquiet was expressed regarding the application to extend 
a) Birrell St. into the gully
b) Subdivision of the land to allow for more building.
c) Alienate precious parkland and interfere with the waterfall 
Ten years ago a similar application was lodged regarding this area and as it seems that it will be a continuing battle it was suggested that Waverley Council Waverley Council should employ the best lawyer, which is knowledgeable in this field, and put finality to this matter.
Council should also make sure that the grass verge in that area is kept clean and perhaps landscaped.
Councillors are mindful of the concerns of residents and will be vigilant regarding this application.


Motion 1
Bronte Precinct objects in the strongest possible terms to the D.A lodged in respect of 362 Birrell St. Tamarama gully, and requests that Council reject this D.A and the effort to alienate public parkland for private purposes. 
Proposer: David Weisbrot Seconder: Simon Guthrie


Motion 2
Bronte precinct requests that Council rejects the D.A for 362 Birrell St.
because of the devastating impact it will have on the Gully and Council pursues every legal avenue to support this recommendation.
Proposer: Les Dudman Seconder: Alma Jarvis

4) Tamarama Draft Plan of Management:
It was expressed that the initial report made by consultants had not addressed all groups using the area.
eg. Bushcare needs still had not been attended to.
The T.D.P.O.M. needs stricter guidelines.

5) Reports: 
Traffic: Cars entering Dickson St. from Birrell St. continually use the wrong side of the road. Best suggestion is to ring Sgt. Leary at Waverley Police Station.
DAs and compliance: no report was given, as there was not any DA representative at the meeting.

7) General Business:
Residents are concerned that more groups are using the areas for team games and disrupting the passive us of our beach parks. Stricter enforcement of by-laws should be applied.

Due to the lateness of the evening some outstanding matters will be discussed at the December meeting.
 


Please note Waverley Council does not necessarily endorse and is not responsible for the opinions expressed by the precinct committees
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